PPCMA Update 10-08-08

Dear PPCMA Members:
During the “Closed Session” of the Safety & Security committee meeting described below, PPCMA members were required to wait outside in the Library as usual. On this occasion, PPCMA observed eight PPOA employees taking a break, going downstairs and bringing full plates of a “bacon & eggs breakfast” back upstairs to their offices. When Michael Bartholomew was asked about this, he informed us that on Wednesdays the employees get a free “leftovers” breakfast from the Wednesday morning “Breakfast Club.” When asked why there was so much over-cooking and leftovers, he said the Breakfast Club no longer requires reservations. In the past, reservations were required to avoid the overcooking. When asked why PPOA had stopped requiring Breakfast Club reservations and now feeds the employees a full hot breakfast for free on Wednesday mornings, he responded that “it’s OK, the Board is aware of it.” 
PPCMA wants you, the members, to also be aware of this practice, particularly as we face a likely dues increase campaign and are being told there is no more fat left to cut. PPCMA’s issue is not the employees being given the leftovers, rather it is concern over the current management practice that results in all the leftovers themselves and adds to an already high Cost of Food Sales. We feel the previous policy of “reservations required” should be instituted in all instances where too much food is being cooked.
With these types of management practices, it is no wonder PPOA’s “cost of sales” in the F&B Department is so high. In the first ten months of 2008, F&B operational losses were about $110,000 and climbing, versus a year to date budgeted loss of $81,000. In the 2009 Budget, F&B is projected to lose $107,000. Performance trends established over the past decade would suggest that loss level will likely be exceeded next year.
Sex Offender Database

As you will see below, PPOA may consider adopting a policy of prohibiting moderate to high risk sex offenders from purchasing property within Pecan Plantation. PPCMA has added a link on our web site, under Misc. Info, where you may directly access the official State of Texas web site to get a map or address list of registered sex offenders in your area, based on your zip code. Just follow the prompts. We think you will find the map interesting. Offender risk levels are color coded on the map. You may use the link below.

https://records.txdps.state.tx.us/DPS_WEB/SorNew/PublicSite/index.aspx?SearchType=Zipcode
Safety & Security (10-08-08)

The meeting was convened by Chairman Carl Chaney. Three citation disputes were heard in “closed session.” Prior to the meeting reopening, PPOA Board Member Don Crocker was seen entering the closed meeting. He later described the purpose of his visit to PPCMA members outside the meeting room upon leaving, by saying that he had come to “fight with Security about the parking of Security vehicles at the gate instead of using the designated employee parking areas.” Board Member Crocker expressed the opinion to the committee that he and others were upset about the Security vehicles being parked at the gates and looking tacky. Shortly after Mr. Crocker left and the meeting reopened, PPCMA openly observed general grumbling by a number of committee members over some of Mr. Crocker’s comments.  Minutes were then read and approved.
The September Security Report was then briefly discussed. It was mentioned that there had been 39 loose or lost pets and that a Lost Pet Discussion Forum thread has been added. PPOA holds animals it finds for 24 to 48 hours before turning them over to the county dog pound. The pound then holds them for three days prior to destroying the animals. If you loose a pet, please check with Security ASAP.

It was noted that the 27 citations appeared to be concentrated on Plantation, Wedgefield, Westover and Ravenswood. About half the citations were given to PPOA members.

To view the September Security Report, please use the link below.
http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Security_Reports/Security_Report_Sept_08.pdf
Dave Leaverton reported that Crime Watch had nine teams on patrol in September, bringing the yearly total to 100.
Changes to the Archery Range Rules & Regulations were discussed and voted positively on. This will next go back to the Sports & Recreation and then the By-laws committee, prior to the Board.

Several changes to R&R Section 5.2 were discussed. One had to do with better language to require companies such as TXU, Charter, AMUD, etc. to properly repair any road damage they cause, and get the road back to PPOA standards.

Mitch reviewed the recent budget cuts made to Security. He has reconfigured his shifts to 12 hours and now feels he can provide the same level of patrol for less money, falling within the budget. As for the elimination of the Sheriff’s Deputy patrols, he is working with PP Fire Chief Dave Raffa and Roger Deeds, the likely next Hood County Sheriff, to set up an informal office for deputies to use within Pecan. Mitch hopes to get more “free patrols” based on Pecan’s large contribution to the county tax base. This is hoped to mitigate the elimination of funds for the “off duty” patrols.

Mitch brought up the issue of sex offenders being allowed to move into Pecan Plantation. He described the State’s classification of sex offenders as Level 1 (not likely to offend again), Level 2 (probable threat of future offense) and Level 3 (high probability of future offense). Mitch proposed, and the committee was supportive of, a recommendation to the PPOA Board that they consider a By-laws amendment that would not allow Level 2 or 3 offenders to purchase property or live within Pecan Plantation. 
Patrol of the new Lap & Kiddy Pool and Archery Range was discussed. Mitch plans to make the new pool a routine patrol stop during key times of day. He has not instructed Security to check “range membership cards” at the Archery Range, as it was intended to be a self-policing facility, unless someone is seen to have climbed the fence, etc.

Mr. Chaney reported that the Board was asking each committee for input into the Five Year Plan. Committee members were asked to give this some thought prior to the next meeting. Several subjects were mentioned; PPOA growth, a “third exit” and the use of “commissioned officers.”
In the Open Session, a guest commended Mitch Tyra for reconfiguring the patrol shifts to provide the same level we now have, in spite of the management directed budget cuts. He cited that as the economy worsens, crime is directionally more likely to increase than decrease. In the current economic environment, to cut the Security patrol budget while accepting a $107,000 loss in the F&B Department and handing out 5.25% pay raises was, in his opinion, not acceptable from a management perspective. He encouraged Mitch to look for the $7,500 necessary to fund the “off duty” Sheriff’s Deputy patrols in the event the county does not provide the necessary patrol levels.

The meeting adjourned.
Recycling

PPOA provided the following information to members.

 
“Our Collection Station will be open the following hours:

The last Saturday of the month the collection station will be open 8 am to 12 pm.
 

Each Wednesday from 4 pm to 6 pm we will accept your branches and limbs ONLY (roll-off units will not be available).
 
Our waste management contract provides the Association two free roll-off units per month at our collection station.
 
The association must pay for the disposal/recycle of additional roll-off containers after our two complimentary pickups. The annualized cost of the additional units has risen to $57,600 based on current trends.
 
In addition, our recycle containers were being contaminated by garbage and other non-recyclables, resulting in the majority of our containers being rejected by the recycle center and therefore taken to the landfill.
 
 The factors listed are causing us to discontinue recycling at our collection station.  We have worked with our waste provider IESI to provide alternatives for our residents who still wish to recycle.
IESI has moved recycling to their Sommerville Transfer Station, located at 1691 Highway 56 in Glen Rose. The will take your recyclables Monday through Saturday 8 a.m. to 3 p.m. They have also designated the third Saturday of each month as a Pecan Free Day. On that Saturday each month, Pecan members can dump any items free of charge at the transfer Station. They accept all items except tires. We are also looking into a curbside recycle program. This method uses a large container supplied to each home and is picked up once per week. Each household would incur an additional expense each month for this service, and all residents who currently have trash service would be required to participate in the new program.
 
IESI runs a separate truck for curbside service and supplies the open recycle container to each household. The plastic container allows IESI staff to sort and only put approved items in the recycle truck. Please remember that members can continue to recycle paper at the driving range off Monticello and aluminum cans at the tennis courts behind the Tennis Pro Shop, where proceeds benefit the upcoming construction of a sixth tennis court.” 
PPCMA has received input from some members voicing concern over the elimination of the roll off dumpsters, feeling they are a necessity and not a nicety. Some are concerned over the inconvenience that will be created by having to go to Glen Rose to dispose of major household items. Others have voiced the opinion that they are unwilling to pay any additional fees for a “curbside recycling program.”
Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"
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